cago Golf Club; second vice-president, L. M. Evans, Tam O'Shanter Golf Club; third vice-president, William J. Sansom, Toronto Golf Club; fourth vice-president, George Davis, Big Springs Golf Club; fifth vice-president, Robert J. Hayes, Pelham Country Club; secretary, John Quaill, Highland Country Club, 426 Highland Avenue, West View, Pittsburgh, Pa.; treasurer, Fred A. Burkhardt, Westwood Country Club. The only changes in the 1931 officers are: Second vice-president, William J. Sansom; third vice-president, Robert J. Hayes; fifth vice-president, John Anderson, Crestmont Country Club.

Greenkeepers' Association of Westchester County By William Conroy

Our association, which consists of greenkeepers and foremen who have served under a competent greenkeeper for three or more years, was organized November 16, 1925. Its membership is now 24. The district it covers is the golfing district of Westchester County, N. Y. It meets the first Monday of each month. In the summer the meetings are held outdoors on different golf courses. A round of golf is first played, which is followed by an inspection of the course. Dinner is then served at the club house, and afterwards a lecture is delivered pertaining to the maintenance of golf courses. The lecture is given by one of the members selected by the director of lectures, on any subject he wishes to choose.

The officers for 1930 were as follows: President, William A. Grover, Gedney Farm Golf Club; first vice-president, Sidney Black, Broadmoor Country Club; second vice-president, Joseph Schaub, Bonnie Briar Country Club; treasurer, William Sterling, Dutchess Golf and Country Club; secretary, Thomas Hayes, Westchester Hills Golf Club; director of lectures, Hugh McGill, Oak Ridge Golf Club. For 1931 the following officers have been elected: President, Hugh McGill, Oak Ridge Golf Club; first vice-president, Joseph Schaub, Bonnie Briar Country Club; second vice-president, Joseph Butler, Siwanoy Country Club; director of lectures, Thomas Winton; financial secretary, William Conrov, Oak Ridge Golf Club, Tuckahoe, N. Y.

Greenkeepers' Association of Minnesota By Erich W. Pahl

Our association was organized in April, 1928, out of a realization of the necessity for a permanent organization in Minnesota and parts of neighboring states. The purpose of our organization is to study the various problems concerning the greenkeeping of today and to help one another with our local problems. We often give advisory service when requested by others outside of our organization. We have two classes of members. The regular members are greenkeepers and assistant greenkeepers who have had at least 3 years of experience in actual work on golf courses in the United States or Canada; the junior members are those engaged in greenkeeping who do not qualify as regular members. Junior members have no voice in business meetings, but otherwise participate in the privileges of the association. The dues are \$3 a year for both regular and junior members. The association was organized with 17 charter members, and now has 26 regular members.